
Town of Kensington 
Kensington Recreation and Social Committee Minutes 

Wednesday, February 10, 2021; 7:00 pm 
Zoom Videoconference 

 
Attending: 
Elaine Bodwell, Member 
Donna Carter, Member 
Jessica Minghella, Member 
Lili Spinosa, Member 
Bob Solomon, Selectman 
Public Attendees: 
Jen Macek KIrby:  Summer Camp Coordinator 2021 
 
Summer Camp 2021: 
Jen Macek, Coordinator and Catherine Bannister, Director have been diligently working on plans to 
safely open Summer Camp 2021 at Sawyer Park.  They have met with Chief True for his guidance and 
recommendations on sanitation, washing hands frequently, using art materials, etc.  There was 
discussion in regards to setting up a tent for protection from the sun and also in case it rains.  The 
Trustees of Sawyer Park will make the decision if it is possible and where the tent could be set up.  The 
decision to reopen and sanitize the bathrooms for the campers/public is still in question; needs to be 
approved by the Trustees of the park.  Jen and Catherine are working on the registration and updating 
the other forms that will be needed; tentative scheduling possibilities will be developed to keep cohorts 
smaller and COVID safe.  The numbers of counselors needed will also depend upon the number of 
campers registered; the budget will also be determined by this information.  This will need to be 
approved by the Selectman.   When Jen and Catherine have more conclusive information, it will be 
posted on the Town Web Site.  Thank you Lili, Jen and Catherine. 
 
Other Business: 
Discuss and think about a COVID safe activity for the town for the next meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm. 
 
The Kensington Recreation and Social Committee usually meets the second Wednesday of each 
month at 7:00 pm; via Zoom Vidoconference.  Meeting Access Directions are posted on the Agenda page 
for the meeting,  The public is welcomed to attend.  
 
The next meeting will be March 10, 2021. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Elaine Bodwell 
  
 


